
 
Historic Preservation Commission 

Minutes 
Regular Meeting 

Monday December 9, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. 
Town Hall – Council Chambers 

510 N. Coronado Blvd. Clifton, AZ 85533 
 

Members Present: 
Bette Antonson, Chair* 
Debbie Brinkley, Commissioner 
B. Waddell Reyes, Commissioner 
Mark Vinson, Commissioner** 
Danette Reyes, Commissioner* 
 
*Absent 
** Participated via telephone 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 2:21 a.m. by the Town Clerk.  Chairman 
Antonson was not able to attend but a quorum of the Commission was present.  In the absence of 
the Chair, the Town Clerk presided over the meeting.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Call to the Public: There were no comments from the public at this time. 

 
Approval of the September 30, 2019 meeting minutes:  Motion to approve the minutes 
as presented was made by Commissioner Reyes.  Second to the motion was made by 
Commissioner Brinkley.  Motion carried. 

New Business 

Discussion and/or action to approve the light fixture style and location of the poles 
as presented in the Chase Creek Tomorrow Lighting Project:  Town Manager, Rudy 
Perez referred the members to the 3 recommended street light fixture styles as presented 
by Wright Engineering.   

Each Commissioner offered their personal opinion on the recommended street light 
fixture styles.  Commissioner Vinson stated that light fixture style option 3 is compatible 
yet distinct and would recommend that option.  Commissioner Brinkley was also in favor 
of recommending option 3.  She further justified her recommendation by comparing the 
three options as follows: 

• Option 1 not sufficient lighting; 

• Option 2 has no appeal  

• Option 3 seems to offer a broader range of lighting. 

 



 

Commissioner Reyes expressed concern that option 3 does not fit the period of the street. 
She was also concerned that the Chase Creek Business community had not been given an 
opportunity to offer their input.  Commissioner Reyes also mentioned the possibility of 
using existing street light poles that were used in the Phelps Dodge Mining housing 
townsite of Stargo.   

There being no further discussion, Commissioner Brinkley made a motion to recommend 
the street light pole locations and street light fixtures Option 3 to the Clifton Town 
Council.  Second to the motion was made by Commissioner Vinson.   

Voting in favor of the motion were Commissioner’s Brinkley and Vinson.   

Opposing the motion was Commissioner Reyes. 

Motion carried. 

Adjournment:    Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Reyes, second to the 
motion was made by Commissioner Brinkley.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 2:35 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


